
MALAWI MISSION 

 
Once it was the blessing, now it is the Lord; once it was the feeling, now it is His 

Word; once His gift I wanted, now, the giver own; once I sought for healing, now 

Himself alone. 

Dear prayer partners and Fellow Servant[s], 

Allow me to start by wishing you a happy New Year 2021! There is no one who knows what 

tomorrow will unfold for us, but glory to God; we rest in the care of The One who will unfold all of 

the tomorrows.  

Regardless of what particular vineyard God has placed us in and in what specific capacity, we have 

been commissioned to stand in the gap - literally between Heaven and Hell. The Gospel remains as 

the only message which is the power of God unto salvation. At the outset of this another New Year, 

may God infuse into our heart a renewed zeal to herald forth, not only the Gospel, but also the 

whole counsel of God - exciting our confidence in Him and His Word that He will accomplish His 

purposes.  

The year 2020 was a year of blessing to us and to Malawi mission.  Hundreds of Malawians came to 

know Jesus through preaching the Word of God.  We still are committed to bring the light to 

Malawi. Thank you for all of you who supported Malawi mission. Last year in November, Birmingham 

Baptist Chapel [BBC] voted to support Malawi mission.  Pastor Zachary Gillit is willing to support 

Children feeding ministry in Malawi.  We are working on modality, how we can start a feeding 

ministry in Malawi. The purpose of the feeding ministry is to bring the Gospel to Children. 

This year, I received an email from the Director for CORE MISSIONS saying, “Breze, I was speaking 

with Pastor Zach about you getting to Africa. If you start working with some pastors there that need 

some support, we would be glad to try and help, possibly even visit when you are there sometime.” 

Tim Carter. John Anderson said, “The gospel can only go where you take it.” My desire is to serve 

God, I want to serve God because I love Him, and He has given life to me. I was nothing before God 

found me. God has given life to me.  

Hope for Malawi is in Jesus.  As the song says, “My hope is built on nothing less, than Jesus’ blood 

and righteousness, I dare not trust the sweetest frame but wholly lean on Jesus’ name. On Christ 

the solid rock I stand all other ground is sinking sand.”  

We continue to wait upon God, hoping that one day the door will be open; so, we can travel to 

United States to raise some support.  Meanwhile, we are serving God at Birmingham Baptist Chapel 

here in the United Kingdom.  

Pastor Zachary Giillit and I are hoping Covid-19 situation to improve, so we can travel to Malawi for 

evangelism.  There are big opportunities for us to evangelize and to preach the Gospel to 

Malawians; there are many calls from Malawi people crying for the Gospel.   

My request to you is - please pray for the people of Malawi.  Pastor Jerry Siler said, “The Gospel is 

only good News when it arrives on time.” Dr Jonathan j. Stewart President of Norris Bible Baptist 

Seminary said, “Time cannot be stopped. It is either spent or invested. Once used, it is gone. It is 

eternity’s currency. With it a man can buy into everlasting significance or lose it to passing 

sensations.”  

The Scripture still the same, our Lord Jesus Saviour made special statement; “The harvest truly is 

plenteous, but the labourers are few; pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send 

forth labourers into his harvest.” Matthew 9:37-38. 
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I believe this year is year of blessing as song writer said, “Another year is dawning Dear father, let 

it be, in working or waiting, another year with Thee.” 

I am hopping this year will be year of progress, a year of serving our eternal Invisible God only 

Wise. 

May God bless you as you continue to invest in His work.    

Breze Serugamba 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


